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Receive what you are; become what you receive. 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brothers, 

June, the month of Father’s 
Day, School is out, Vacations, 
and time to dust off the ole 
BBQ.  Let us not forget about 
our Risen Lord and thank Him 
for a successful year, good 
grades, and our health.  As 

you embark on your summer vacation start by saying a 
rosary for a safe time with your family, whether it’s the 
two of you or a car full.  Bless all of you on all of your 
endeavors this summer. 

We have several things going on this month.  At our first 
meeting (6/12/19) you will be called upon to cast your 
ballet for this year’s council officers.  We had our first 
reading of proposed officers in May and will elect them 
June 12th.  Please join us and cast your important bal-
let. 

Our monthly World Famous Pancake Breakfast will be 
this Sunday, June 2nd.  Plan to attend, have a wonderful 
breakfast, meet your friends, or come out and lend a 
hand to the breakfast crew headed by Bro. Pete 
McCormick.  Either way you will have a good time. 

Our Bro. Ernie Phillips’ memorial service will be held 
on July 1st, at Presentation Church.  And on another 
sad note, Bro. Stan Trent passed away on Sunday, 

May 26th. (See more information elsewhere in the 
newsletter.) 

Our installation of this Columbian years’ officers will be 
held during our July 24th OPEN DINNER MEETING.  
To ensure enough food for all please call the Dinner 
Ticket Reservation Hotline at 209.933.1933 and make 
reservations.  Doors will open at 6PM, Installation at 
7PM, and dinner will follow.  All Brothers and their La-
dies are invited.  Please call so we have a correct count 
of those attending.  

Peace to All, 

Vivat Jesus, 
Bill Nahorn III, GK 

SPIRITUAL ADVISER’S COLUMN 
By Deacon Dr. Benjamin Joe, PharmD 

Football Matt Birk Stays 
Center on Christ 

Super Bowl Champion Balti-
more Raven center Matt Birk 
came from a devout Catholic 
family.  Being Catholic and 
taking the faith seriously 

meant a lot.  In Matt’s 18 years at home, he never 
missed Sunday Mass. 

Everything changed when he went to college at Har-
vard.  He got caught up in the worldly things and he felt 
that he was too sophisticated for religion.  His mindset 
got worse when he started playing in the NFL.  But then 
he met his future wife, Adrianna, who set a loving ex-
ample of faith that helped him change his heart. 

One of the things he learned from the Catholic faith that 
applies to marriage, football, and any aspect of life is to 
appreciate discipline.  Self-indulgence seems to be best 
for us but it only weakens us and leaves us unhappy.  
Self-denial appears to be worst for us, but it strengthens 
us and makes us truly happy. 

Jesus said if anyone who wants to be his follower must 
deny oneself, take up one’s cross, and follow Him.  The 
way of the cross is the only way to be a true Christian.  
It helps us to be the best version of ourselves. 
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As the season of Easter is coming to an end, let us 
open hearts to the Holy Spirit who comes on Pentecost.  
May He fill your hearts with the fire of His love.  And 
may you go forth to love and serve the Lord and one 
another. 

Blessings, 
Deacon Ben 

OFFICERS NOMIATED FOR 2019-
2020 COLUMBIAN YEAR 

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 
Deputy Grand Knight Freddie Vidrio 
Chancellor Dennis Raio 
Warden John Rayray 
Recorder Bob McKay 
Treasurer Rick Reineman 
Lecturer Tim Yun 
Advocate Wilfred DeCoite 
Inside Guard David Lagesse 
Outside Guard Elvin Tyler 
First Year Trustee Guillermo Cisneros 
Second Year Trustee Paul Shane 
Third Year Trustee Bob Pemberton 

FIRST DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION 
St. Michaels is hosting a First Degree Exemplifica-
tion this Saturday, June 1st, at 9:30 AM. 

BLOOD DRIVE 
Thanks to Chancellor Freddie Vidrio, we will have our 
first blood drive on Saturday, June 29th, from 
9:00 AM to 3:00 PM in Guadalupe Hall.  We encour-
age all members who can to donate blood, as supplies 
are at their lowest in summer. 

SECOND & THIRD DEGREE 
EXEMPLIFICATIONS 

There will be Exemplifications for the Second and 
Third Degrees on Saturday, June 29, 2019, starting at 
8:30 AM in the St. Anthony of Padua School Gym, 
323 North Fremont Street, Manteca, CA  95336.  The 
cost for both Degrees, which includes lunch, is 
$25.00.  If you can’t attend both Exemplifications, the 
cost for the second degree is $10.00 and the cost for 
the third degree is $15.00.  There is no cost for the 
clergy to receive their degree(s).  Non-candidates can 
join you for lunch for $8.00.  There was no mention if 
there will be hosted events or activities for the non-
candidates while the Exemplifications are in progress. 

Please dress appropriately, as the dress code will be 
strictly enforced!  Dress/sport shirts and dress/casual 
slacks are acceptable; coat and tie are optional.  
Please, NO jeans, shorts, sweats, T-shirts, tank 

tops, or sandals!  And please be prompt, as late com-
ers will not be admitted once the Exemplifications 
begin. 

We encourage all First Degree members to attend 
these Exemplifications.  You become a fully knighted 
Knight in the Third Degree, which allows you to become 
an officer in the Council and participate in our First De-
gree Exemplifications, where I really need your help.  If 
you can attend, please contact GK Bill or FS Ken Ogel-
la, as they must coordinate with the host council. 

If you will be attending the Third Degree Exemplifica-
tion, please review the Ten Commandments, the Act of 
Contrition, and Acts of Faith, Hope, and Charity, as the 
degree officials may quiz you. 

There is also a call for Third Degree members to attend 
the Exemplifications as the “audience”. 

MAY PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

   

  

   
A beautiful spring morning greeted diners to the “World 
Famous” Pancake Breakfast on Sunday, May 5th.  As-
sisting Head Chef Peter McCormick were the following 
Brother Knights:  Gil Cisneros (setup, prep, server, 
cleanup), David Lagesse (raffle), Joe Mingram 
(server), Marji Nahorn (admissions table), GK Bill 
Nahorn III (food, setup, overseer, cleanup), Ken 
Ogella (admissions table), John Rayray (eggs, serv-
er), Paul Shane (kitchen), José Tarango (server), 
John Tucker (raffle, server, kitchen, admissions ta-
ble), and Elvin Tyler (sausages). 



 

Also helping us were recently converted RCIA candi-
dates Gladys Ramirez and Nevin Francis.  Nevin has 
expressed interest in joining the Knights. 

For the first time, salsas were added to the menu, giv-
ing the eggs an added dimension. 

Gail Gulick-Tucker once again made the raffle bas-
ket, which was won by Mel Tupas. 

The next Pancake Breakfast is this Sunday, June 2nd, 
after the 7:00 and 8:45 Masses. 

PREVENTING SUICIDE 

  
Lecturer Dennis Raio arranged to have Leslie Young, 
Director of American Suicide Prevention, speak on 
preventing suicide, at the May 22nd Meeting.  The Meet-
ing was an Open Meeting, with about 30 in attendance.  
Ms. Young spoke for 20 minutes and answered ques-
tions. 

Special thanks for Dennis for organizing the talk and 
taking the pictures and supplying the synopsis for the 
Newsletter. 

RAFFLE “WINNERS” 
The “winners” of the meeting raffle were José Tarango 
at the April 24th Meeting and John Olive at the May 8th 
Meeting.  As neither winner was present, the pot rolled 
over to $75 for the May 22nd Meeting.  Unfortunately, I 
was not present at the May 22nd Meeting, due to illness.   
We encourage all members to attend the meetings.  
Who knows, you may walk away with free cash! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Rev. Suresh B Ery 6/1  Chris J Massod 6/20 

William L 
Sullivan 

6/1  Geremie R 
Rebustillo 

6/21 

Gerard A 
Trigueiro 

6/4  Patrick W 
Velasquez 

6/21 

Joe W McKay 6/9  Ian M Gowan 6/24 

Emanuel G Ponte 6/10  William K 
Barkhurst 

6/27 

Antonio P 
Aflague 

6/13  Gene A Brotarlo 6/27 

Guillermo 
Cisneros 

6/15  Nicholas P 
Aninag 

6/28 

Michael D 
Gutterres 

6/15  June T Gotico 6/28 

Joseph A Catrina 6/16  Paul A Gonzales 6/29 

Robert M 
Schweikher 

6/16  Lee J Dovichi 6/30 

Dennis J Raio 6/17  Matthew J 
Hymes 

6/30 

   William R 
Venkus 

6/30 

IN MEMORIAM 
Stanley (Stan) C. Trent 

 
Stan passed away suddenly on Sunday, May 26.  He 
joined the Council on May 13, 2017.  Stan was very 
active in our Council.  With his big husky voice, he was 
the MC for our fundraising dinners.  He also helped out 
at other activities, such as the Carnation Giveaway, 
when he could.  No arrangements were available at 
press time.  Rest easy Stan, we really miss you! 

Ernie Phillips 

 
The Memorial Mass for Ernie Phillips will be held on 
Monday, July 1, 2019, at 10:30 AM at Presentation.  
We encourage all members who can to please attend 
for Ernie and Yvonne. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS FOR COLUMBIAN YEAR 2018‒2019 
Office Name Phone/Email 

Grand 
Knight 

Bill 
Nahorn III 

209-607-1450 
rewcn@aol.com 

Deputy 
Grand 
Knight 

VACANT  

Spiritual 
Adviser 

Deacon Dr. 
Ben Joe, 
PharmD 

209-957-1467 
benob1knob@yahoo.com 

Chancellor Freddie 
Vidrio 

209-573-0585 
avidrio1234@yahoo.com 

Warden Wilfred 
DeCoite 

209-982-4100 
mauicowboy@aol.com 

Recorder Paul Shane 209--957-3161 
pcshane@pacbell.net 

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros 

209-712-0359 
memoc6654@gmail.com 

Lecturer Dennis Raio 209-609-0359 
dennyjoe36@yahoo.com 

Advocate Timothy Yun 408-597-7440 
timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net 

Inside 
Guard 

John Rayray 209-470-7800 

Outside 
Guard 

José 
Tarango 

209-481-5865 

3-Year 
Trustee 

Emanuel 
Ponte 

209-986-4658 
emanu-
el.ponte@sbcglobal.net 

2-Year 
Trustee 

Bob 
Pemberton 

209-547-9843 
benniecbee@aol.com 

1-Year 
Trustee 

Bob McKay 209-952-1838 
bobmckay@att.net 

Financial 
Secretary 

Kenneth 
Ogella 

209-477-8006 
kogella@comcast.net 

 

District 
Deputy 

Bill 
Nahorn III 

209-607-1450 
rewcn@aol.com 

Insurance: 
General 
Agent 

Pablo 
Contreras 

559-270-1765 
pablo.contreras@kofc.org 

 

Events for June 2019 

General Meetings 
Wednesday 12 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 
Wednesday 26 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

1st Degree Exemplification 

Saturday 1 
St. 

Michaels 9:30 AM 
Pancake Breakfast 

Sunday 2 Guadalupe 
Hall 

After the 
7:00 and 
8:45 
Masses 

Election of Officers 
Wednesday 12 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

2nd & 3rd Degree Exemplifications 
Saturday 29 St. Anthony 

of Padua, 
Manteca 

8:30 AM-
4:30 or 
5:00 PM 

Blood Drive 
Saturday 29 Guadalupe 

Hall 
9:00 AM-
3:00 PM 
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